
                     REGULAR MEETING MAY19, 2016 

A regular meeting of the Mayfield Town Board was held on Thursday, May 19, 2016 at 

the Mayfield Municipal Complex 28 N School Street. The meeting was called to order at 

6:30pm followed with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Richard Argotsinger. A 

moment of silence was observed for former dog control officer Jane Potts who served the 

town from September 1996 to June 2014. 

 

PRESENT Supervisor Richard Argotsinger 

  Councilman Vincent Coletti 

  Councilman Jack Putman 

  Councilman Thomas Ruliffson 

  Councilman Steve VanAllen 

OTHERS PRESENT: Nancy Parker DCO, Roberta Ricciardi, Aarron Howland, Parris 

Beach, Mike Stewart CEO 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT- No one spoke at this time. 

 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS 

CEO- Mike Stewart CEO submitted his monthly report which included 12 permits issued 

for the month. Also Board of Appeals met and approved a setback variance for the 

Tagliaferri property. 

 

SUPERVISOR REPORT- Supervisor Argotsinger reported that the dog control report 

was submitted with 8 dog complaints for the month. Also reported that he had received a 

letter from CDCHP that the plan the town has is not being renewed for next year. 

Reported that he had contacted Mang Insurance but has not heard back from them. 

 

Melissa Mazzarelli Assessor entered the meeting at 6:45pm. 

The Supervisor reported that a parent had contacted him regarding the 6
th

 grade picnic at 

the town beach following graduation on June 23
rd

 from 12-4. Also received an email 

from an individual wishing to be married at the beach on July 23
rd

. A small discussion 

followed. Councilman Putman introduced Parris Beach to everyone she is the new beach 

director for 2016. 

 

RES# 65 INCREASE OF PAY FOR BEACH DIRECTOR 

On motion by Councilman Putman seconded by Councilman Ruliffson the following 

resolution was adopted 5 ayes (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves to increase the pay for the beach 

director from $400.00 per week to $450.00. 

Councilman Putman reported that he had been up to the beach and someone had done 

some target practice on the gatekeeper’s cabin, otherwise everything else looks good.  

Councilman Putman also reported that 2 of the gatekeepers will be taking care of the 

daily funds at the end of the day. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

LOCAL LAW RAFFLES- Supervisor Argotsinger reported that a referendum would be 

required to be on the November ballot for the town to allow raffles in the town. A small 
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discussion followed and the town board would like Attorney Greco to start the 

paperwork. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

RES# 66 APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

On motion by Councilman Coletti seconded by Councilman Putman the following 

resolution was adopted 5 ayes (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves the minutes of April 21
st
 as 

submitted. 

 

FINANCIAL REPORTS 

The Town Clerk’s report was submitted with fees collected in the following accounts  A 

account $1700.00 B account $910.00 Decals $2.76 

 

RES# 67 APPROVAL OF PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS 

On motion by Councilman Coletti seconded by Councilman Van Allen the following 

resolution was adopted 5 ayes (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves the payment of vouchers in the 

following accounts 

General Townwide abstract #5 of 2016 vouchers 81-98 in the amount of $13,321.98 

General Outside abstract #5 of 2016 vouchers 25-33 in the amount of $2,631.19 

Cemetery abstract #5 of 2016 voucher3 in the amount of $30.00 

Highway Townnwide abstract #5 of 2016 vouchers 34-35 in the amount of $4,639.81 

Highway Outside abstract #5 of 2016 vouchers 31-39 in the amount of $3,871.67 

 

REMINDERS 

TOWN HALL CLOSED MAY 30
TH

 FOR MEMORIAL DAY 

VOUCHERS DUE JUNE 10
TH

  

NEXT REGULAR MEETING JUNE 16
TH

  

 

PUBLIC- Councilman Ruliffson questioned on the proposed parking lot at the end of 

Dennie Road. A small discussion followed with Councilman Putman to check on this. 

Also Councilman Putman reported on the Great Sacandaga Lake Advisory Committee 

meeting held recently. 

Melissa Mazzarelli Assessor gave an update on the star program 

 

RES# 68 MOVE INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION 

On motion by Councilman Coletti seconded by Councilman Putman the following 

resolution was adopted 5 ayes (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves to move into executive session at 

7:06pm for the purpose of employee history of a contractor. 

 

Councilman Van Allen reported that he wished to congratulate Mel Dopp on receiving 

the Highway Superintendent of the year award. 

 

RES# 69 MOVE OUT OF EXECUTIVE SESSION 
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On motion by Councilman VanAllen seconded by Councilman Putman the following 

resolution was adopted 5 ayes (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves to move out of executive session 

and back into regular session at 7:47pm 

 

On motion by Councilman Van Allen seconded by Councilman Coletti the meeting was 

adjourned at 8:01pm 5 ayes (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

 

Dorothy Hart, Town Clerk RMC 

 

 


